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Weekly Info Update 

To:  MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL  

From: MIKE BENNETT, CITY MANAGER 

Date: November 10, 2016 

Re:  WEEKLY INFO UPDATE  

 

Huge debt of gratitude to all our Veterans as we recognize them tomorrow! 

City offices are closed Friday, November 11.   

 

Tuesday’s City Council Meeting 

The consent agenda includes a liquor license renewal and also annexation second 

readings for Aspen Village subdivision. We have a public hearing on the 2017 

proposed budget and two administrative reports: update and discussion on the 

lagoon redevelopment project and a developer request for an exception regarding a 

credit for the parks, open space and trails impact fee.              

 

Rim Rock Marathon and Fruita 0.038 

Cool temps and light rain made for great running weather for this year’s Rim Rock 

Marathon. Registrations sold out a week ahead of time with 430 registered. 373 

participated on race day (136 in the full marathon; 213 in the half marathon—

including our own Councilman Kincaid at 25th place—go Joel!; and 24 in the relay). 

Runners came from 23 different states. Circle Park, vendors, live music, beer garden 

and supporters cheering on made for a great finish point as well. The City’s 

companion 0.038 Marathon (the one I did ☺) hosted about 83 runners in the men’s 

women’s and family runs.  To read a nice participant review/blog click here: 

https://mtnaspenrunning.wordpress.com/2016/11/07/race-recap-2016-rimrock-

marathon/. There were a few hiccups with the contracted traffic control that were 

fixed and Jen Stoll with the Sports Commission made sure to follow-up with those 

impacted a couple times.  

 

 TID BITS: 

• Sad day to see the Fruita DMV branch open for the last day today (see last 

week’s update for details). 

• Had a great meeting this week with a new business prospect! 



 

 

• The Fruita Advisory Council began reviewing 10 proposals for marketing services and 

moving on to schedule interviews with some in the near future.  

• Animal Control Officer Carrie Benham was awarded employee of the month for her 

efforts! 

• We will be using new public notice signs that are disposable and more easily to read and 

see. 

• We have some old vehicles for sale on auction at govdeals.com. 

• The state park has a bid process closing next week for construction of their portion of 

our new Little Salt Wash Trail they hope to construct from the end of our property to 

their parking lot as soon as possible.  

• Engineering continues to work with Mesa County on the design of the Maple Street 

Bridge. 

• Engineering is also busy working on design of the alleyway project, gateway 

enhancement, downtown phase 2 and the dam at reservoir 2. 

• US Tractor is beginning to put up steel for framing and still shooting for a March 

opening. 

• We are less than 3,000 visits to reaching our millionth paid visitor at the Community 

Center. 

• We had a great meeting with Family Health West this week discussing partnerships in 

our recruitment efforts.  

• September sales tax numbers were down 10.42% compared to Sept. 2015. This includes 

some missing distributions that will come in the next month or were included in August. 

Overall we are 1.35% up compared to 2015 year to date. 

• Have an amazing weekend! 

 

     

FRUITA IN THE NEWS (or related news to the area):  

• E-bike trend hits roadblocks on local trails: http://www.gjsentinel.com/news/articles/ebike-

trend-hits-roadblock-on-local-trails/ 

• Best mountain bike trails are off-limits to motorized e-bikes: 

http://www.gjsentinel.com/news/articles/best-mountain-bike-trails-are-offlimits8232to-new 

• Rim rock Marathon runner participation increases TV spot; 

http://www.westernslopenow.com/news/local-news/rim-rock-marathon-runner-participation-

increases 

• Letter from the Colorado Tourism Office on their recent tour o fth estate: 

http://www.colorado.com/november-colorado-connection-0#cathy 

• Grand Valley area DMV offices closing due to budget cuts: http://kekbfm.com/fruita-and-clifton-

offices-are-closing/ 

• Clifton, Fruita DMV offices closing for budget cutbacks TV spot: 

http://www.kjct8.com/content/news/400698851.html 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS (When an RSVP is required I will include the information. I also ask that you 

let Deb know if you plan to attend so we can make sure to post if multiple council members plan 

to attend. Deb would also be happy to RSVP for you.): 



 

 

• Nov. 13 from 5-8 pm at No Coast Sushi is a Colorado Canyons Association fund raiser 9see info 

below).  

• Nov. 15 is the Business Toolbox at the Civic Center at 7:30 am in the Business Incubator. The 

topic is “Content Writing—It’s all in the Writing” with Steve and Denise Hight.   

• Nov. 17 is the Chamber Business After Hours at Robinson & Co. Realty from 5:30 – 7:30 pm.  

• Nov. 24-25 City offices will be closed for the Thanksgiving holiday. 

• Nov. 26 is Small Business Saturday and we have more small businesses to frequent this year! 

• Nov-Dec Business Incubator events are posted below.  

• The Fruita Community Calendar is available on the website at: http://www.fruita.org/calendar. 

• The 2016 Events Information is also available online at: 

http://www.fruita.org/parksrec/page/special-events 

 

CC:  Department Directors 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 


